Dear Residents of the Laurens Central School District:

The primary focus of the May newsletter will be to provide you with information about the proposed budget for the 2019-20 school year and the other items upon which we will soon be voting. It is my hope that you will find the proposed budget to be one that meets the academic and extracurricular needs of our students as well as meeting your needs as a community member and/or tax payer of our district in our efforts to provide a quality education for our children.  In addition to the information provided below, I remind you that the Annual Budget Hearing will be held on May 7, 2019, at 7:00pm in the MPR. The budget and all propositions will be reviewed in depth at that meeting.

 2019-2020 School Budget and propositions to be voted upon:

On May 21, 2019, residents will have the opportunity to vote on three propositions, those being: 

1.
Budget for the 2019-2020 year


2.
Election of one candidate to the Board of Education for a five year term 


3.
Purchase of one 48 passenger bus and the purchase of one 42 passenger with accommodations for 


two (2) wheelchair stations.  Both buses will be used for the transportation of regular education 


students, special needs students, field trips and/or small groups of students.  Both buses will be 


paid fully out of Bus Reserve; therefore there will be no impact on the tax levy.
Budget Development Process:

Over the past several years I have shared information regarding the State financial position. For some of those years the State projections have been positive and for others they have not.  The one consistent variable has been that the State financial condition is in constant flux and as a result, state aid to school districts is in constant flux as well.   As a school district that relies heavily on state aid, planning a budget that meets the educational needs of our students while at the same time being sensitive to the needs of our tax payers can be a challenge.  However, that is always the goal and I truly feel that the budget developed for the 2019-2020 school year is a strong reflection of the efforts made to meet and exceed those expectations, as well as plan for the future of our school district.  

In developing the budget for the upcoming year, great consideration was given to the rules and regulations that the State continues to place on school districts and that will impact our tax payers. The state continues to enforce the “Tax Levy Limit” under which multiple components, those being; schools, towns, villages, and fire districts are subject.  As a reminder, the “Tax Levy Limit” for any component is calculated by a complex formula created by the state.  
District Budget Proposal and Bus/Vehicle Proposal to voters:

The Board of Education and I have looked at every aspect of the budget with a commitment to reducing or containing costs in as many areas as possible.  We are confident that the budget being presented will accomplish three important goals:  Provide sound educational programs fore our students, be affordable to the community, and continue to plan for long term financial security for the district.
We are proposing a budget that will require a tax levy increase of 1.5%.  
We are also proposing the purchase of one 48 passenger bus and the purchase of one 42 passenger with accommodations for two (2) wheelchair stations.  Both buses will be used for the transportation of regular education students, special needs students, field trips and/or small groups of students.  Both buses will be paid fully out of Bus Reserve; therefore there will be no impact on the tax levy.

In closing, I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every member of our community for your support of the district.  Our school continues to move forward in a very positive direction, and with your continued support, we are able to provide an excellent education for our students, as well as function as the center of activity for the community. 
 Please go to the polls on May 21s, 2019.  You will be supporting a budget that reflects both the needs of the students and the community, and you will be supporting a school that has a history of providing an excellent education for our children.  Thank you.



Romona N. Wenck





PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2019-2020
The Board of Education and I have looked at every aspect of the budget with a commitment to reducing or containing costs in as many areas as possible.  We are confident that the budget being presented will accomplish three important goals:  Provide sound educational programs fore our students, be affordable to the community, and continue to plan for long term financial security for the district.

We are proposing a budget that will require a tax levy increase of 1.5%.  To keep the Tax Levy at the 1.5% increase the following steps have been taken by the district:
*
The District plans to use both Fund Balance and reserve funds to offset the difference between budget 
costs and revenues.  We will need to use $199,064 in Fund Balance and $75,000 in reserve funds. 
*
The following are four areas of the budget over which the District has little to no control and that 
significantly impact our budget.   As you will read, three of the four areas show reductions from this year to 
next:

Teacher Retirement System (TRS)
Costs are down.

Employee Retirement System (ERS)
Costs are slightly up.  


(The costs for these two systems varying each and every year.  This is because the State sets the 


required percentages for both systems.  When the investment market is doing well, the costs to 


district are down.  Costs are also influenced by the number and salary of the employees in the 


the system.  Districts have already been told to anticipate significant changes in the ensuing years 


to come due to market volatility.)

Health Insurance


Costs are only slightly up. 



(At a time when costs for health insurance are skyrocketing across the nation, our costs are 


increasing only slightly.  This is due to the work of the CASEBP Health Insurance Consortium of 


School Districts, of which we are an active member. The consortium works diligently to keep 


costs down.  In addition,
newer employees are required to pay a larger portion for their health 


insurance.)


Special Education


Costs are slightly down


(Costs for these services traditionally rise annually.  However, for the second year in a row the 


costs are slightly down.  This is most likely due to a decrease in overall school enrollment, not 


services needed.)

In addition to these four areas, we do have some other areas that have impacted next year’s budget.  

*
The bonding required for the May 2016 voter approved budget will begin with this budget cycle. 

*
The increased costs of fuel oils used for both heating and transportation purposes has had a 


significant impact on the budget.

*
One Title I teacher and one School Counselor will be retiring.  The District will seek to replace 


these positions at or near the starting salary level.


*
We also have one elementary grade level near the point of splitting into two sections.  (The present 

1st grade has an enrollment of 24 students.  We traditionally split a grade level once we reach 25.  


We have planned for one more teacher should this need to occur. 
Capital Outlay Program: Year 7
For the seventh year is a row, we have budgeted for a Capital Outlay Project.  New York State laws allow for a school district to receive state aid on building projects that do not exceed $100,000 provided the following requirements are met:

*
The project cannot exceed $100,000, including all incidental fees such as architect and legal fees.

*
The project must be included within the annual budget approval process, which must be voter authorized 
and therefore paid by a budgetary appropriation.  A district may not use borrowed money for such projects.

*
State aid will be provided to district in the year following the project. 

How does it work?

Within the proposed 2019-2020 budget, the specific project for which the funds will be used is outlined.

*
Once the budget is approved by the voters, the school must have State approved architects draw up and 
submit the plans for the project to the State Education Department for approval.

*
The project must be fully completed within the school budget year, July 1 - June 30.

*
Once complete, the district submits final cost reports to the state, as with any other project. 

What is the purpose of a Capital Outlay Project?

The purpose of this type of project is to allow a district to maintain and upgrade its facilities on a regular basis, as opposed to letting a lot of small issues go until they reach a critical mass or problem. Compare it to redoing a room at a time in a house as oppose to letting things go and having to do a major renovation.

What has our district accomplish over the past six years through this process and what do we hope to accomplish during the 2019-2020 school year?
2013-2014
$40,000: Replacement of the HVAC pneumatic controls on the 1990 section of the building with 


DDC controls (electronic controls that tie into our 2007 building management system)

2014-2015
$40,000: Completion of the HBVAC upgrades and installation of a voltage monitoring system

2015-2016
$50,000: Replace doors and install new hardware in the 1955 and 1929 sections of the building to 


bring the doors into Fire Code Compliance (11 doors and hardware)

2016-2017
$65,000: The software that runs our main controller was proprietary software meaning that it was 


not upgradeable or re-programmable with our present HVAC system.  Approval of these funds, 


provided for a new “head-end/main controller” as well as three secondary main controllers 


(gym, cafeteria, MPR) and all associated software.  

2017-2018
$100,000: Renovation of the business/computer lab that was designed and built in 1990.  We 


designed a state of the art computer lab complete with new computers, touch screen monitors, 


LCD projector, sound system, furniture and air conditioning.  The project eliminated tripping 


hazards we had due to wires running across the floor.

2018-2019
$100,000: Replacement of stage lighting that was overheating and became a safety issue.
2019-2020
$100,000: We are hoping to replace lighting in areas of the building, focusing mainly on the gym 


and cafeteria.  The present lights are of the traditional fluorescent type, grow dim over time and 


are more costly to run.  With advancements in technology, we are hoping to replace the existing 


fluorescent lights with LED lights.  LED lights will be much brighter and will save the District in 


energy consumption, therefore reducing our electric bills.  

Closing Thoughts
In closing, I would like to share information about some very exciting programs we continue to provide for our

students….
*
The Head Start Program for 3 and 4 year olds will continue with the full day program next year.
*
We will continue to provide students with more academic options through our Distance Learning program.
*
Our faculty will continue to offer several college level courses through HCCC.  Students have the potential 
to graduate from high school with well over 20 college credits, which has allowed students to graduate 
from 4 year colleges within 3 or 3.5 years.
*
We will continue to provide seniors opportunities to participate in Job Shadowing programs such as:



*Health and Medical Fields
*Sports Medicine

*Social Work



*Engineering careers

*Special Education
*Veterinary Studies









*Environment Sciences




Next year we are hoping to add Occupational Therapy, Physical Therapy, Hospital Administration and 
Masonry skills.
*
We will continue to provide the following for our students:


*
Extracurricular Activities:  Sports, Music, Drama, Winter and Summer Color Guard


*
Clubs:  School Garden, SADD, Foreign Language, Media, Art, Student Council 

*
Foreign Languages:  French, Spanish, Exposure to Italian, Basic Latin


*
Music Classes: Band, Chorus, Instrumental, Vocal and Piano Lessons, Music Theory

*
Business and Computer Classes:  Accounting, Marketing, Business Law


*
Engineering/STEM Classes:  Principals of Engineering, Informational Technology, Maker Space


*
Share and Shine Program, CROP After School program, support for elementary sports programs
I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every member of our community for your support of the District.  Our school continues to move forward in a very positive direction, and with your continued support, we are able to provide an excellent education for our students, as well as function as the center of activity for the community. 
 Please go to the polls on May 21st.  You will be supporting a budget that reflects both the needs of the students and the community, and you will be supporting a school that has a history of providing an excellent education for our children.  Thank you.

BUS PURCHASE
We are asking for voter approval to purchase one 48 passenger bus and one 42 passenger bus with accommodations for 2 wheelchair stations. Both bus will be paid for out of the Bus Reserve.  There will be no impact on the Tax Levy or budget.

48 Passenger Bus 
This bus will replace bus 74, which was purchased in 2009.  It is 10 years old and has over 100,000 miles on it.   
42 Passenger Vehicle Purchase

This bus will replace bus 76 which was purchased in 2010.  It is 9 years old with over 125,000 miles.  

Both bus 74 and 76 are in need of extensive body work which will cost more in repairs than will cost to purchase the new buses.  Also, due to their age, they will have increased maintenance costs as well.  Both of the old buses will be traded-in and we are anticipated a trade-in value of $3,200 for each bus.  

The purchase of the new buses will help us maintain a 9-10 year replacement cycle for our bus fleet.  Both of the new buses will be used to transport regular and special education students.  They will also be used for field trips, athletic and other extracurricular activities.  
FINANCES FOR THE BUS PURCHASES




48 Passenger Bus

42 Passenger Vehicle









(with 2 wheelchair stations)
Cost




$112,277


$133,534

Total Trade-in



    $3,200


    $3,200
Total Cost of Bus

  
$109,077

   
$130,334
Less State Aid (90%)


  $90,534


$108,177
Cost to District
  

         $18,543

      $22,157
Both Buses will be paid for entirely out of the bus reserve.

There will be no tax impact as a result of this purchase
The Contingency Budget
As in years past the State provides a formula that Districts must use to calculate their Contingency Budget.  Districts must report a Contingency Budget in the event that our budget, if proposed at or below the allowed Tax Levy Limit, is defeated twice.  The law states that with the Contingent Budget requirements, our tax levy must remain the same as the previous year.  Should this occur, the District would be required to eliminate the purchase of any large pieces of equipment and would need to adjust the use of fund balance and reserves, or adjust the budget by $54,779. (Amount determined by the State Continent Formula.)
OPEN SEAT ON THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

There is one open seat on the Board of Education. 

*One Five Year Term:  
This seat is presently held by Board member, Mr. Gerard “Jerry” Murello.  





Mr. Murello will be running for the seat again.

Put information from the candidate here
